
September—October 2016 

What you Should Know– 
 Presbytery highlights 

2 

Continued : What you Should know 3 

HRC What it is and is not 4 

Parish  Paper: What keeps  
Congregations from implementing 
New Ideas 

5 

Parish Paper—Continued 6 

Parish Paper—Keeping up with 
Pastors Pay: Trends behind Clergy 
Wages 

7 

Parish Paper—Continued 8 

2017 Presbytery Budget 9 

APA Update from Conference 10 

Stated Clerk to Lead Live 
Streamed Reformation Worship 

11 

Inside this issue: Mission‐shaped	Transformation	of	Ministries:	
Consultation	Committee	

	
Within	the	past	two	years,	the	Western	Colorado	Presbytery	[WCP]	
moved	with	intentionality	to	encourage	its	member	churches	to	
become	missional,	that	is,	to	seek	God’s	mission	for	transformation	of	
their	ministries.	The	ϐirst	step	in	transformation	is	prayerful	
discernment.	
	
More	than	a	third	of	WCP	churches	are	presently	engaged	in	a	
consultancy	related	to	God’s	mission	for	transformative	growth	in	
churches.		Leading	the	church	consultations	since	May	2015	is	Dr.	
Stan	Wood.	Stan	is	also	engaged	with	Presbytery	leadership	in	
planning	Presbytery	meetings	that	are	focused	less	on	“gate	keeping”	
and	more	on	“equipping”	church	elders	in	their	discernment	of	Christ’s	
calling	and	sending	the	church	to	be	“sign‐posts	of	Christ’s	kingdom.”	
	
The	Consultation	Committee	[CC],	on	behalf	of	the	Presbytery,	
coordinates	requests	and	oversees	the	consultancy.	The	CC	invites	
your	prayers	for	Presbytery	leaders	and	member	churches	as	they	seek	
God’s	mission	for	transformation	of	their	ministries.	
	
Consultation	Committee:	

Mr.	Howard	Davidson,	Ruling	Elder	and	member	of	Montrose	First	
Presbyterian	Church,	Chairperson	of	the	Consultation	
Committee.	

The	Rev.	Blake	Blakesley,	Jail	Chaplain,	La	Plata	County	Jail,	co‐
leader	of	the	Presbytery	Southern	Cluster.	

The	Rev.	Cathy	Hamrick,	Interim	Pastor	of	Presbyterian	Church	of	
Delta,	member	of	the	Presbytery	Central	Cluster.	

Mr.	John	Thompson,	Ruling	Elder	Montezuma	Valley	Presbyterian	
Church,	Cortez	and	member	of	the	Presbytery	Southern	Cluster	

Activity	is	currently	taking	place	to	add	an	additional	member	from	
the	Norther	Cluster	area.	



What You Should Know 
About Our September Presbytery Meeting 

 
 We did some important things at the Fall Stated 
Meeting of our Presbytery—things both necessary and 
useful for the continuation of the good work we are doing 
together. That was certainly enhanced by the excellent 
“Conflict in the Church” workshop, presented by the 
Lombard Mennonite Peace Center, which preceded our 
formal meeting. Approximately forty-five people from a 
number of our churches benefited from that experience 
and can bring what they learned to benefit the life shared 

in those congregations. We received a $1,000 grant from the Synod of the Rocky 
Mountains to help pay for that very worthwhile event. 
 
 It is the goal of Council to continue to provide learning experiences for our 
church members that can help them in their congregational leadership roles. To that 
end, Presbytery acted to change our By-Laws (6.201) so Council will appoint a 
Presbytery Planning Team each fall to plan learning events in conjunction with the 
following year’s Presbytery meetings. The Rev. Alan Gibson will lead that team for 
2017. 
 
 Presbytery also acted to approve Council’s recommendation to delete a few of 
our Standing Rules that were no longer relevant or consistent with how we desire to 
function as a Presbytery. 
 
 Two of the main tasks at our Fall Stated Meeting is to elect persons to fill the 
various vacancies on Presbytery Committees and to approve the budget for the 
following year. John Thompson, Moderator of the Human Resources Committee, 
presented a slate of candidates who were elected by the Presbytery for a variety of 
positions. Those changes will appear in the 2017 Presbytery Manual of Operations. 
For now you will want to know that the Rev. Chuck Jerome was elected Moderator of 
Presbytery for 2017 and Elder Thelma Starner was elected Vice-Moderator. 
 
 Marj Carey, Moderator of the Trustees' & Finance Committee, presented year-to
-date financial reports through June. The bottom line there was a deficit of $12,829. 
In part this is due to lower than expected income with five churches not having paid 
any per capita and seven churches not having made contributions to the Mission side 
of the consolidated budget coin. Presbytery approved the 2017 Consolidated Budget 
in the amount of $215,373 which includes the $50,000 Presbytery approved last May 
to be set aside for congregational missional grants.  
 
 To fund the 2017 budget, Presbytery approved a per capita rate of $44.11. This 
is the amount congregations pay per member as a way of sharing the cost of doing 
ministry together as a connectional church. Of that amount, Presbytery contributes 
$3.50 per member to the Synod and $7.50 per member to General Assembly. $33.11 
per member is used to cover the cost of our work together at the Presbytery level. On 
the income side we are also expecting to receive a $24,150 block grant from the 
Synod. We have been receiving such grants for a number of years, but 2017 may be 



the last year Synod will be able to do this.  
 
 At its September, 2008 meeting the Presbytery voted to make it a policy to pay 
only the amount of Synod and General Assembly per capita that it receives from 
churches. The Clerk has reported to Council that this is in violation of the Book of 
Order. Following conversation about this at recent meetings, Council recommended 
to the Presbytery that, for 2016, Presbytery pay its full portion of Synod and G.A. 
per capita. Members of Presbytery engaged in a meaningful conversation about this 
after which Presbytery voted to approve Council’s recommendation. 
 

Council also recommended concurring with the recommendation of the Synod 
Assembly of the Synod of the Rocky Mountains for it to become a reduced 
functioning Synod. This means that the Synod would maintain only the minimum 
functions required in the Book of Order. Our Synod has been moving in this direction 
for several years in terms of programming and staffing, with our Synod Executive 
being only quarter time in recent years. Presbytery voted in favor of the 
recommendation. If approved by at least two thirds of the Synod’s presbyteries, one 
of the consequences will be that we will not have a Synod Executive on staff. 

 
 Among the many things for us to celebrate is that we have received 

$30,000 of the $50,000 “Presbytery Grant For Congregational Transformation” that 
we applied for from the General Assembly Office of Mission Program Grants. This 
money is to be used to supplement the financial commitment we made for the work 
that Stan Wood is doing with our congregations. The remaining $20,000 would be 
received the following year if we demonstrate that we are achieving some of our 
desired results. 

  
Committee on Ministry Moderator, the Rev. Alan Gibson, reported the 

installation of the Rev. Elizabeth (“B.L.”) Jordan as pastor of the Lake City church on 
August 21 and the reception of the Rev. Emrys Tyler as a member of our Presbytery. 
COM approved Emrys’ validated ministry as Director of Sonlight Christian Camp in 
Pagosa Springs. Welcome “BL” and Emrys! 

 
 The dates for our 2018 Presbytery meetings were approved and we have 

congregations who have offered to host them. Those meetings will continue to be on 
Friday/Saturday. The dates are…. 

 
  Spring:   May 4-5 at Monument Presbyterian Church, Grand 

Junction 
 
  Fall: September 28-29 at Covenant Presbyterian Church, Grand 

Junction 
 
 The next Stated Meeting of our Presbytery is May 12-13 at First 

Presbyterian Church in Durango. 
 
        Respectfully, 
 
        Jeff Harmeling, 



HRC:		What	it	is	and	is	not!	
	
The	Human	Resources	Committee	of	the	Presbytery,	serves	to	
coordinate	volunteers	coupling	with	appropriate	committees	and	
interests	of	members	of	Presbytery.		WE	ARE	NOT	RECRUITERS,	
BUT	RATHER,	FACILITATORS.	It	is	an	interesting	effort,	allowing	the	
members	of	the	committee	to	get	to	know	many	folks,	as	well	as	tap	
into	talents	and	gifts	that	some	people	may	not	have	perceived	they	
have!	
	
The	committee	is	currently	comprised	of	Bob	Galbraith,	Katy	
Trimm,		Helen	Bledsoe,	Michael	Rogers	and	John	Thompson.	
When	you	feel	moved	to	learn	more	about	any	particular	committee	
or	group	within	Presbytery,	with	an	eye	to	becoming	involved,	or	
because	you	are	serving	currently	on	a	committee	and	know	
someone	who	might	be	a	great	ϐit	for	the	same	committee,	give	any	
one	of	us	a	call.		Jeff	Harmeling,	our	Stated	Clerk,	and	Beth	Gilleece,	
will	prove	wonderful	resources	for	such	a	contact.		Emails,	texts	or	
calls	work!	
	
	 John	Thompson	 	 	 562.714.7540	
	 Jeff	Harmeling	 	 	 970.245.0850	
	 Beth	Gilleece	 	 	 	 970‐240‐8455	or		
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 970‐497‐6925	











PRESBYTERY OF WESTERN COLORADO 
2017 Budget 

 
Our budget is divided into two categories--Ecclesiastical (the funds we use to make decisions 
about our mission—funded by per capita) and Mission (the way we do our mission—funded 
by our mission giving).  Line item budgets are available upon request. 
 

ECCLESIASTICAL FUND 
 

Income 
 Per Capita Funding     74,683.00 
  
Total Budget for Income     74,683.00 
 
Expense 
 Administration         8,300.00 
 Committees/Commissions      6,500.00 
 Ecclesiastical Staff (Clerk, Treasurer)  33,685.00 
 Insurance, Taxes, Contingency     7,575.00 
 Per Capital Passed On 
  Synod Per Capita        5,926.00 
  General Assembly Per Capita   12,698.00 
Total Budget for Expenses     74,683.00 
 

MISSION FUND 
 

Income 
 Total Congregational Mission Giving   66,540.00 
 Synod Block Grant      24,150.00 
 Congregational Seed Funding     50,000.00 
Total Budget for Income              140,690.00  
 
Expense 
 Mission Programs       32,500.00 
 Mission Staff (Cluster leaders, Administrator)    58,190.00 
 Congregational Seed Expenses     50,000.00 
  
Total Budget for Expenses                140,690.00 
 
TOTAL PRESBYTERY BUDGET FOR 2017             215,373.00 
 
Please prayerfully join in partnership with other congregations in the Presbytery of 
Western Colorado to fulfill our mission and ministry. 



Administrative Personnel Association 
 

Update from National Conference in Las Vegas, October 5-8, 2016 
 

 On October 5th the 40th National Conference of the Administrative Personnel Association of 
the PC (USA) started with  leadership training for all of the regional presidents and president elects.  
We discussed what reports need to be sent into national officers and what ideas we may have to 
increase our membership and attendance at the conferences. 
 
 Thursday morning started with breakfast and devotional along with prayers.  In attendance 
were many members form the South east who requested prayers for safety of friends and family's 
that were along the path of Hurricane Mathew.  We all then separated into either classes or council 
meeting.  The council meeting was full of discernment for the direction of APA for the next 40 years.  
We discussed the GA resolution to have our members listed as certified personnel in the Directory of 
PCUSA -that failed, but APA is once again recognized as a certifying body for the PCUSA. During 
the breaks and lunch we enjoyed hearing about the classes that others were attending.  At the end 
of the council meeting there was quite the discussion in regards to the new Labor Law about 
overtime and being exempt or non-exempt, who qualifies, who does not and that many ways this is 
directed at churches, and other non-profits. Also on Thursday was a wonderful worship service right 
before lunch.  What a wonderful time of fellowship with each other.  Thursday evening there was a 
special welcome reception including the founder of APA Joyce Bauer along with a her signing the 
book she wrote called “Anna Child”.  
 
 The Rocky Mountain Region held their regional meeting Thursday evening, during which Beth 
Gilleece was elected President of the region.  We also discussed holding our own conference this 
coming year in Loveland or Fort Collins area sometime late summer. We also know that the National 
will once again be in Las Vegas next year.   
 
 Friday and Saturday started with devotional and prayers along with breakfast.  We all then 
attended our various classes covering everything from Bible history to conflict Management, Polity III 
the Judicial process, to Boundaries– reducing the risk of Sexual Misconduct. These classes help 
administrators, secretaries, financial managers, increase their skill and knowledge along with helping 
see that their positions are vitally important to the mission of the church, both locally all the way to 
General Assembly and beyond!  As the Presbytery Administrator  the roll of participating in the 
mission of the Church is often bypassed in the daily grind of work.  It is very nice and refreshing to 
be reminded that we all no matter what spot we have in this world, that we all are part of the greater 
mission of GOD. Also during Saturday’s lunch we were recognized for our years of Membership in 
the APA. 
 
 Saturday Night was the celebration of 40 years of the Administrative Personnel Association.  
Joyce took time to explain how  and why she started this organization.  Many of the members of the 
association shared the importance not only in their work lives but in their Personal lives that the 
fellowship, and  networking that happens at these conferences. The education, personal validation, 
and compassion shown to each other in these situations is beyond a financial value, it often times 
shows the true blessing of the people and church you serve.   
 
 We also had a very special event during the celebration  Rose and Steve Miller renewed their 
marriage vows of 38 years. So you could say we had a little bit of everything in Vegas and well what 
happened in Vegas did not stay in Vegas!! 
 
     Blessings,  
     Beth Gilleece, Rocky Mountain Region President.    



Rachel, and Grand parents—Jim and 
Beth Gilleece would like to Thank 
everyone for the prayers for a safe 
delivery and a healthy baby boy.   

 
Wesley James Gilleece  

Was born September 26, 2016 at 
5:25pm. He weighed 6lb. 2.1 oz and 

was 19 inches long 
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